
 

VOLUNTEER LIST 

 19-Jun 26-Jun 03-Jul 10-Jul 
SERVICE ELDER Neil V, Chris J Chris J. Andrew D. Andrew D, Mike D Mike D, Jim K 

DEACON Josh G. Jason S. Claude H. Andy V. 
FRONT DOOR Jason S. Jack V. Betty-Ann V. Joanne H. 

COFFEE 
D&B DeJong, A&B 

VanVeen 
D&J Noort, N&C 

Vandermeer 
M&J Luchies, 
H&M Douma 

D&B DeJong, A&B 
VanVeen 

MUSICIAN Jess V. Jess V. Margo Margo 
PROJECTOR Chris Tony John Josh 

LIVE STREAM Cameron Mark Mark Sharon 

SOUND Anjo Neil Anjo Neil 

JUNIOR 
(*bring snack) 

Crystal, Emma, 
Jason* 

Kristin, Shannon, 
Cameron*   

NURSERY Jenn W, Annika W Emma H, Amy D 
Karen M, Lindsey 

D 
Nancy D, Grace D 

 

 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 19-Jun 20-Jun 21-Jun 22-Jun 23-Jun 24-Jun 25-Jun 

Th
is

 2nd offering: 
Christian 
Horizons 

   

Bible Study 
10 am. VBS 
decorating 

6:30   

 26-Jun 27-Jun 28-Jun 29-Jun 30-Jun 01-Jul 02-Jul 

N
ex

t 2nd offering: 
Community 
Food Share  

Elder 
Meeting. 

    
 

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS CONTACT INFO 
THIS WEEK NEXT WEEK  

Jun-19 Daniel Schuler Jun-26 Will Brunsveld  
Jun-19 Peter VanVeen Jr. Jun-26 Harold Jansen bulletin@williamsburgcrc.org 

Jun-19 Lily DeJong Jun-27 Cathy VanVeen Thursdays by 4:00 

Jun-20 Bridget DeJong (Cleary) Jun-27 Karen Lubbers-Odel           wcrc.clerk@gmail.com 

Jun-20 Thomas Dean Jun-29 Lauren Byers  
Jun-21 Owen Fetterly Jul-02 Patty Tibben Joanne 613-362-9757 
Jun-22 Mark Johnson   Bill 613-794-4078 
Jun-24 Cindy Guthrie    
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WILLIAMSBURG CHRISTIAN REFORMED CHURCH 
 

 

12436 County Road 18, Williamsburg, ON, K0C 2H0 | 613-535-2227 | www.williamsburgcrc.org 

LEAD PASTOR 
Pastor Gregg Lawson 

613-438-4774 
wcrc.pastor@gmail.com 

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULTS MINISTRIES 
Pastor Joseph Groeneveld 

Home 613-535-2875 Cell 613-295-0888 
josephgroeneveld@gmail.com 

  

ORDER OF WORSHIP PRAYERS THIS WEEK 

Pastor Joseph Groeneveld  We pray for our schools as the end of the year 
approaches, that they may end well and look forward 
to the summer and a time of refreshing rest. 

 We pray for families who may be traveling in the 
coming months - for safety and for a time of rest and 
relaxation. 

 We continue to pray for those who are recovering 
from a surgery or injury. May the God of all comfort be 
their strength as they heal. 

 We celebrate with Kemptville CRC with the beginning 
of their new pastor Sid Ypma. As well, we give thanks 
that the Ottawa Campus Chaplaincy has a new 
chaplain, candidate Ryan Farrell, who will be starting 
in August. 

 We pray that the discussions and decisions of Synod 
this past week may continue to guide our 
denomination to remain faithful to the Word of God 
and loving to our neighbors. 

 We pray for Pastor Gregg and Laurie as they spend 
some time on vacation for another week. 

 
Sermon Notes: 
1. What is true faith? 
2. Why do I need it? 
3. How do I get it? 
4. What do I do with it? 

 
VBS CHILD AND VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION! Discovery 
on Adventure Island VBS is coming soon! Children and 
volunteers can be register here 

 

Call to worship and Silent Prayer 
Ephesians 1:17-19  
Gathering Song 

537 Open the Eyes of My Heart 

Greeting and Songs of Praise 
21 This is My Father’s World 

608 Salvation Belongs to our God 

Confession & Assurance 

Song of Assurance 
Cornerstone 

Children’s Moment 
Age 3-5  Sunday School dismissed 

Congregational Prayer 

Song of Preparation 
M31 Faith of our Fathers 

Scripture and Message 
Scripture: Hebrews 10:32 – 11:6 

Catechism Q&;A 21 
Sermon: True Faith 

Song of Response 
690 I know not why God’s wondrous grace 

Call to Discipleship 
129: Looking to Jesus (Hebrews 12:1-3) 

Blessing and Doxology 
Build Your Kingdom Here 

  

mailto:bulletin@williamsburgcrc.org
mailto:wcrc.clerk@gmail.com
https://williamsburgcrc.mycokesburyvbs.com/


 

OFFERINGS 

COLLECTIONS THIS WEEK: CHRISTIAN HORIZONS 
Christian Horizons is a non-profit, faith-based charitable organization serving 
nearly 1,500 Ontario families. With more than 200 residences as well as respite 
care homes and retreat facilities, they offer programs and services to minister 
to people with special needs. They are dedicated to seeing those with special 
needs live out the fullest of lives. Spiritual life is an important part of this 
ministry. 

NEXT WEEK: COMMUNITY FOOD SHARE 

(formerly Dundas County Food Bank) is a registered charity created to help fight 
hunger in our community. Community Food Share operates from two locations 
which are open three  times a week and a food cupboard open one day a week. 
We serve over 350 families, representing more than 1,000 people, 40% of whom 
are children. Our programs are supported through generous donations from 
individuals, businesses, churches and service organizations in the community. 
https://www.communityfoodshare.ca  
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Classis Resonate Mission Team (RMT) - Do you have a heart for mission? Are you part of your 
congregation’s mission or outreach ministries? If so, then please contact our Mission Team as we 
are developing a Classis-wide contact list. This will directly inform you of opportunities for learning, 
support, and networking in matters of mission within our Classis and beyond. If interested please 
contact Pastor Gregg or the clerk for more details 

ANCIENTS OF FAITH: 
Hebrews 11:1-2 says: “Now 

faith is confidence in what we 
hope for and assurance about 

what we do not see. This is 
what the ancients were 

commended for.”But what 
does this actually look like? 

This summer our two Pastors 
will be looking at the ancients 
commended by God and what 

their faith looked like and 
asking if that is still what faith 

looks like today. 

CAMP ADONAI - The Board has appreciated your patience and 
support as we have been working hard to plan Camp Adonai 
2022 amid the changing Covid landscape. Please note that we are 
excited to announce that we are now able to accept ALL CAMPER 
and STAFF registrations, regardless of Covid vaccination status. 
We look forward to an amazing two weeks of Camp. God is good! 
Blessings, The Camp Adonai Board 

Junior week is from August 14 to 19 for campers who will be 9 
years of age this year to 12 years old. The cost is $220 per 
camper. Senior week is from August 20 to 27 for campers aged 
13 to 15 years old at a cost of $285 per camper. Additionally, 
individuals interested in becoming a counsellor can also register 
through our website. Please visit our website at 
www.campadonai.ca or our Facebook page for more information 
regarding camp, camper registration and/or counsellor 
application forms. 

FROM CHRISTIAN 
STEWARDSHIP SERVICES 

Is there a charity close to your 
heart that you would love to see 

thrive for years to come? 
Christian Stewardship Services is 
hosting open Q&A sessions once 
a week this summer to answer all 

of your questions on charitable 
giving and estate planning. 

Explore the topics and register on 
our website at: 

https://csservices.ca/summer-
conversations-series/. Each 

session will have a 10-minute 
introduction, then an interactive 
Q&A on any charitable giving and 

estate planning questions. 

VBS NEEDS YOUR HELP! 
1. Decorating night - this Thursday, 6:30pm at the church, 
everyone is welcome to paint, cut and assist in adding to the 
decorations for VBS.  
2. Another way you can assist with VBS is through donating 
supplies for the tasty treats the children are going to enjoy. The 
following items are needed - please contact Trudy Westervelt if 
you can help (mtmb.westervelt@gmail.com) 

 Goldfish crackers – regular 
size bags 20 bags or family 
size box 3 ( preferably plain, 
cheddar or coloured) 

 Juice boxes – 500 
 Cheerios- 2 family size boxes 
 100 small paper plates 
 100 styrofoam bowls 
 6 boxes blue jello 

 100 ziploc sandwich bags 
  
 2 large bags of jelly beans 
 100 fruit cups 
 100 plastic spoons 
 2 bags of mini marshmallows 
 2 bags chocolate chips or 1 

large bag 
 1 family sized bag of 

Smarties or M & Ms 
 

COUNCIL REPORT FOR MAY AND JUNE 2022 
Council has resumed its in-person meetings and is excited that as elders and deacons we can sit around one 
table and discuss the matters pertaining to our church. The following is a summary of the discussions of the 
past two meetings: 
1. The congregational meeting held on May 17 included a very informative presentation about the Refugee 

Resettlement program of World Renew. Because our church is located in a rural area far from supports 
for refugees, the deacons are looking into working with the refugee committee of Immanuel CRC of 
Cornwall. More details will be made available later. 

2. The two Sunday potlucks have been very successful with many families participating and enjoying a time 
of fellowship and food. Two more potlucks are scheduled for July 10 and August 14. More details will be 
found in the bulletin. 

3. The newly chosen deacons and elders were welcomed to the June meeting and those who had completed 
their terms were thanked and given the opportunity to share words of encouragement. The following is a 
list of the officers of council and the committee reps: chairman—Jack Menkhorst; vice-chairman—Jason 
Wagensveld; FAC rep—Derrick Noort; Worship Committee rep—Josh Geertsema; Education Committee 
rep—Chris Johnson; Community Service Committee rep—John Guthrie; Safe Church Committee rep—
Andrew DeJong; Tech Committee rep—Mark Geertsema. The deacons will choose a new chairman at their 
next meeting and this person will also be part of the executive of council. 

4. The rental policy for our facility is being revised because of the new tech equipment which will hopefully 
be installed soon. This policy will be available soon. 

5. Both pastors report regularly on their ministry in our congregation and community. Pastor Gregg and 
Laurie are on vacation at this time and Pastor Joe and his family will be on vacation after VBS and SERVE. 

6. A discussion was held about returning to having the offerings as part of the worship service but the 
decision was made to continue with the current practice of having the offering bags in the foyer for the 
time being. 

https://www.communityfoodshare.ca/
mailto:WCRCDonate@gmail.com
http://www.campadonai.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2214805452
https://csservices.ca/summer-conversations-series/
https://csservices.ca/summer-conversations-series/
mailto:mtmb.westervelt@gmail.com

